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Operation 
“Spanner Pack” 

 

On behalf of all Regional Association, HOC, Corps 

Committee and other sponsors, a further 109 x 

boxes of groceries,  Corps stubby cooler plus 30 x 

very large envelopes of various types of magazines 

and DVD’s were packed for our Corps staff and 

support staff in all areas of operations. Each box 

will be shared between two diggers. These parcels 

will definitely arrive in time for ANZAC Day. 

 

One of our previous HOC BRIG Dave McGahey 

sent the following “Thank You” 
“Thank you again; to the spanner pack team for the 

great Anzac Day spanner packs. I know 

personally from my deployments to E Timor and Iraq 

how much the crafties and I appreciated the fine gesture 

of spanner pack goodies from the Corps; particularly 

close to Anzac Day.” 

We also send OUR THANKS 
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Contact 
 

Craig Williams 
Managing Director 
27 Church Place 
PORT ADELAIDE SA 5015 
Ph: 08 8447 1044 
Fx: 08 8447 6564 
 

craig@jandhwilliams.com 
 

www.jandhwilliams.com 

 

 

 

Quality Certified 
AU868-QC 
ISO 9001:2000 

 

Member of the 
Defence Teaming 

Centre 

             CAPABILITIES 

 Laser Cutting 

 Turret Punching 

 Folding 

 Dust & Fume 

Control 

 Fabrication 

J&H Williams Holdings Pty 
Ltd 
Established 1946 
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AEME/RAEME Association of SA 
DIARY DATES 2012 

 

 Activity/Function Date 
 

 - Committee of Management Meeting Thursday 19th April 

 - 2012 RAEME Mixed ANZAC Reunion - Warradale Saturday 21st April 

 - 2012ANZAC Day March Wednesday 25th April 

 - Committee of Management Meeting Thursday 21st June 

 - 2012 Officer, WOs & SNCOs Formal Dinner TBA 

 - Committee of Management Meeting Thursday 16th August 

 - RAEME Luncheon Tuesday 4th September 

 - RAEME Corps Seminar 18-19 October 

 - Committee of Management Meeting Thursday 18th October 

 - RAEME All Ranks Dinner (Mixed) TBA  

 - Annual General Meeting (tentative) Sunday 2nd December 

 - RAEME Birthday Family Function Sunday 2nd December 

 

OTHER RELEVANT ACTIVITY DATES 
April – July 2012 

- Salute to the ANZACs 10/27 RSAR Band (See Page 9) Friday 20th April 
- Keswick Museum History Week Lunch (See Page 9) Wednesday 16th May 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Reported from the Queensland Association: 

• LTCOL Donald Stuart 

Heming passed away 

peacefully after a long illness 

7 Sep 11 

• CFN James “Blue” 

O’Reilly passed away 

12 Nov 11 

• Maurice (Morrie) Melcher 

passed away in Dec  

• Alan Bensley (13th Appy) 

passed away on 20 Dec 11 

• Sandy McHutchison passed 

away peacefully in Brisbane on 

3 Jan 12 

• John Albert Bunker passed 

away peacefully on 9 Jan 12  

• Sandy Remin 5 Jan 12  

• George Joseph Gissane passed 

away 13 January 2012 

• LTCCOL Newton Ellaby passed 

away on 27 Jan 12 

•  Frank Maxwell (11th Appy) 

passed away on 20 Feb 12 

 

VALE  –  Lest We Forget 
 

 

DON’T FORGET  

If you hear of one of our fellow members being sick let one of the committee know 

ASAP so they can organise someone to contact them.  All of us need to participate. 
 
 

25th April 

We Will 

Remember Them 
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MEMBERSHIP 
RENEWALS 

 

Has your membership expired or is it 
about to expire ?????? 

 

Check the last page of this Newsletter and if the date 
shown is 2011 or earlier you need to contact our 
Membership Officer - Bob Matthew on 8272 7472 

 
At the 2011 AGM it was agreed that the 

membership fees would be increased to 
$10 per year from 1 July 2012 and there 

would be a maximum forward payment of 
5 years ($50). 

(It would be appreciated if members who are 
renewing paid the new fee rate) 

 

CHECK THE LIST NOW 
 

THE TRUTH  !!!!!! 

After being married for thirty years, a wife asked her 
husband to describe her. 

He looked at her for a while...then said, "You're A, B, 
C, D, E, F, G, H, I, J, K." 

She asks..... "What does that mean?" 

He said, "Adorable, Beautiful, Cute, Delightful, 
Elegant, Foxy, Gorgeous, Hot. 

She smiled happily and said. "Oh, that's so lovely. 
What about I, J, K?" 

He said, "I'm Just Kidding!" 

The swelling in his eye is going down and the doctor 
is fairly optimistic about saving his testicles. 

 

 

THE BOSS 

 
My boss phoned me today. 

He said, "Is everything okay at the office?" 

I said, "Yes, it's all under control. It's been a 

very busy day, I haven't stopped for a 

minute." 

"Can you do me a favour?" he asked. 

 I said, "Of course, anything, what is it?" 

He said, "Hurry up and take your shot, I'm 

right behind you on the 7th TEE." 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Disk Pads and Brake Linings 
Disk and Drum Machining 
Exchange Bonded Shoes 
Exchange Boosters and Callipers 
New Cylinders and Spares 
Exchange Re-sleeved 
Stainless Steel Cylinders 

Clutch Rebuilding and Repairs 

New and Exchange Clutch Kits 
Flywheel Grinding 
Clutch Plate Relining 
Clutch Hydraulic Repairs 
Clutch Servo Repairs for  

Heavy Vehicles 

Steel Brake Pipes made to order 

Phone: (08) 8277 8122 
 

Fax: (08) 8374 1576 

3 Pinn Street 
ST MARYS  SA  5042 

Member 
 MTA

A 

SPECIALISING IN ALL TYPES OF VEHICLES 
INCLUDING AGRICULTURAL, HEAVY DUTY, 
SPECIAL APPLICATIONS ETC 

www.allclutchandbrake.com.au 

We are Tool 
Specialists- 

That’s all we 
do!! 

   Email: sales@saalltools.com.au 

We are a South Australian owned private family 
company that buys in LARGE quantities and we 
ALWAYS pass these savings onto YOU! We pride 
ourselves on knowing how to talk with confidence to 
trade and business people. 

HAMPSTEAD GARDENS: 

259-261 North East Road 
Phone: (08) 8266 0999 

                      FAX: 8369 0323 

 

Welland: 

75 Grange Road 
Phone: (08) 8424 3311 

     Fax: 8424 3399 

   SA ALLTOOLS 
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2012 RAEME MIXED ANZAC REUNION 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Permission has been given for our Association to conduct the 2012 RAEME Mixed ANZAC 

Reunion in the combined Warradale Area Other Ranks Canteen (southern side of the oval) 

on Saturday 21st April commencing at 7:00pm. Format will be similar to last year. A BBQ 

meal will be available from approximately 7:15pm to 8:15pm. Cost is $10.00 per head. 

Refreshments will be available from the Bar at mess prices. A “Remembrance Ceremony” will 

be held at 9:00pm commencing with “Last Post”. The function is expected to conclude at 

11:30pm. 

This function is for serving and ex-serving members and their partners and friends. It will 

be an opportunity to renew old acquaintances, meet soldiers recently posted to Edinburgh 

and reminisce. An invitation with full details is attached to this Newsletter. 

Please contact our Secretary Don Harvy on (08) 7007 4470, mobile (0412 021 411) or 

email (harvy@adam.com.au) before Tuesday 17th April and let him know whether you 

will be attending and the number and names of all guests who will be attending with 

you.  

Note -:  If the Security Level at Warradale Barracks increases, it may be necessary to 

either supply a list of names of those attending to the Security personnel on the gate, or 

advise those attending of a change of Venue. 

Some assistance will be required with Set Up, cooking the BBQ, collecting money at the 

door, selling Raffle Tickets, and Clean Up. Please let Don know if you can assist in any way. 

 

SEE THE ATTACHED FLYER FOR MORE DETAILS 
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AUSTEST ELECT 
Licensed Electrician 

 

 Domestic Electrical Work  
and Repairs 

 Appliance Safety Testing 

 Tagging and Repairs 

 RCD Testing 
 

DISCOUNTS AVAILABLE ON 

PRESENTATION OF THIS 

ADVERTISEMENT 
 

Phone George on 0438 264 475 for a  
 

 

 

PO Box 40  

CAMPBELLTOWN  SA  5074 
 

www.austestelect.com.au 

 

 

All Auto Electrical Repairs & 
Installations of: 

 

 ALTERNATORS 

 STARTER MOTORS 

 CAR IMMOBILISERS 

 HANDS FREE KITS 

 ALARMS 

ROD WEBB 

AUTO 

ELECTRICAL 

2 Muriel Avenue 
SOMERTON PARK  SA  4044 

8294 4599 
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The ANZAC Commemorative March 

Wednesday 25 April 2012 

Commencing at 9:30am. 
 
 
 

More details available at www.rslsa.org.au  

(Including Next-of-Kin requirements) 

 

As reported briefly in the February/March 

Newsletter our WW2 veterans remain near the 

front in Group 5, the Vietnam Workshops veterans 

are in Group 9(C) and the AEME/RAEME Association 

members are in Group 12(A). 
 

Assembly Areas 

 WW2 Veterans – Northern Side of North Tce 

 Vietnam Workshops Veterans – Eastern Side of 

Pulteney Street adjacent to Grenfell Street 

 Association– Northern Side of Grenfell St and 

west of Pulteney Street. 

(See map on page 14). 

Any ANZAC Day March queries should be directed 

to our Unit representatives, Brian Holmes on phone 

(08) 8362 3216 or Mike Culley on phone 

(08) 8294 3820.  

The route is the same as last year, from the starting 

point (Kintore Ave), West along North Terrace, 

North along King William Road and then as directed 

into the dispersal area in Pennington Gardens. 

Salutes (the Association Banner is to be lowered on 

the “eyes right”) are to be paid at the National War 

Memorial and the South African War Memorial on 

North Terrace, and the Official Dais on the Eastern 

side of King William Road near the Parade Ground at 

Torrens Training Depot. 

Vehicles will be available for veterans who can no 

longer make the distance. 

Please let Don Harvy know (08) 7007 4470, 

mobile (0412 021 411) or email 

(harvy@adam.com.au) if you require a seat. The 

vehicle will return passengers to Pulteney Street 

immediately after the marchers have been dismissed 

at the end of the March. The RSL is providing the 

vehicle(s) and they will form a “Pod” of vehicles 

behind each group. This is to prevent marchers 

directly behind the veterans from being forced to 

breathe exhaust fumes. 

Carers: 

One carer or wheelchair pusher is permitted to assist 

a veteran within unit ranks. Wheelchairs to be in front 

row. 

March Conduct and Paying of Compliments 

Unit flags, banners and roundels are to be lowered for 

all salutes. Yellow unit identification signs are to 

remain upright and facing the front at the saluting 

points, except on approaching the Official Dais, where 

they are turned half-right for the salute on the order 

EYES-RIGHT and then returned to face the front on 

the order EYES-FRONT. 

Free car parking 

U Park will be providing free parking upon display of 

Service Medals or RSL Badge at: 

 Gawler Place Car Park 7.00 am – 8.00 pm 

(no entry/exit possible between 8:00am - 11:00am) 

 Hungry Jack’s Car Park 6:30am – 6.00pm   

(no entry/exit possible between 8:00am - 11:00am) 

Details on the location of parking P and toilet 

facilities T are shown on the map on Page 14. 

 

After the March:  

Food, refreshments, Two Up and entertainment will be 

available at Torrens Parade Ground.  

Approval has been obtained for Association 

members to meet in the Sergeants’ Mess at 

Keswick Barracks for refreshments and a light 

luncheon after the March. Please be advised that the 

Standard of Dress for inside the Mess is neat civilian 

attire with a collared shirt.  

Civilian, ex-serving and retired members of any rank 

are more than welcome to attend as long as they are 

properly attired and do not display poor behaviour. 

However, current serving members who are not 

eligible for membership of a Sergeants’ Mess are not 

invited to attend and should attend their rank 

respective Mess. Mess protocol dictates that all 

personnel attending the Mess should introduce 

themselves as a member of the AEME/RAEME 

Association to the PMC or the senior Mess member. 

  

http://www.rslsa.org.au/
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RAEME LUNCHEON 

 
 

The next Luncheon get-together for all ex-

serving AEME or RAEME personnel will be held 

on Tuesday 4th September at the Cremorne 

Hotel, 207 Unley Road, Unley, at 12:00pm. This 

Luncheon is being organised by Bob Killoran.  

If anyone would like to attend, please 

contact Bob Killoran on phone 0412 060 315 

before Friday 31st Aug so they can let the 

Pub know how many to cater for.  

 

If you know of others who spent time with 

AEME or RAEME, please let them know or bring 

them along. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Private 

and 

Insurance 

DAVIES 
CRASH REPAIRS 

 

Barry Davies 
Proprietor 

 
 
 
 

8374 0703 
 

21 Dunorlan Road 
Edwardstown 

HOLDFAST ELECTRICAL 
 

& AIR CONDITIONING SERVICES 
 

Electrical 

Refrigeration 

Air Conditioning 

Installations 

Maintenance 

Repairs 

12A Amelia Street 
HOVE  SA  5048 

 
Licence No: PGE140037 

 

Accreditation No: 1840 

DOUG PAMMENTER 

    Phone: (08) 8298 2857 
 

Fax: (08) 8358 1090 
 

Mobile: 0417 840 279 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
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ARMY MUSEUM OF SOUTH AUSTRALIA 

Keswick Barracks 

2012 FUND RAISING ACTIVITIES 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 Friday 20th April-“Salute the ANZACS” Band Musical Night (See poster above) 

 

 Wednesday 16th May “History Month Lunch” (see below) 

HISTORY MONTH LUNCH  “Lunch with the Legends” 

When:Wednesday 16th May 2012 commencing at 12.00 noon 
Where:   Building 34A at Keswick Barracks 
Cost:  $25 for 2 Course Meal - including Main Course  

(roast chicken and vegetables) and Dessert 

Plus selected Guest Speakers 

 Pat Beale DSO MC 

 Patrick Forbes MC ED 

 Michael von Berg MC 

 Interviewed by Simon Royal (or other ABC personality) 
 

Ticket available from Museum Office Wednesdays by calling 8305 6374 or by email to 
WO2 Love at james.love@defence.gov.au or Ray Saunders 0401 083 841 

 

Join the RAEME table(s) to enjoy either of these functions--contact COL Greg Rosser 

Email:  gregrosser@adam.com.au 

Mobile:  0423 715 464 

mailto:james.love@defence.gov.au
mailto:gregrosser@adam.com.au
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RAEME 

“PICTORIAL MEMOIR BOOK” 

NOTE - YOUR INPUT IS REQUIRED 
 

Corps History Project Gets Underway.  

As a result of a decision made by the RAEME Corps 

Committee in October 2011, approval has been given 

for the RAEME Corps History Project (CHP) to 

commence development and ultimately production of 

the book. The intent of this project is to celebrate the 

achievements of individuals, sub-units and units of the 

Royal Australian Electrical and Mechanical 

Engineering (RAEME) Corps during warlike operations 

and peacetime training activities. The other equally 

important intent is to capture and record stories that 

have underpinned and enhanced the reputation of 

RAEME over the past 70 years and ensure they are 

recorded in perpetuity. 

It is hoped that these stories will inspire all members of 

the Corps, in particular the newest members, giving 

them a sense of pride in the Corps‟ achievements, its 

contribution to the nation in general, but specifically, its 

contribution to the ADF. These stories are also 

important to the general Australian community, who 

know little about the “back room boys” of the Army, 

and their contribution to the Army‟s war-fighting 

ability through the effective management of land 

equipment in war and peace. 

The CHP Team has been established to seek 

contributions in the form of stories and photographs, 

from past and current members of the Corps, to be 

developed and published as a pictorial history, or 

memoir, for public sale. The book will be published in a 

“coffee table” style format. 

The project‟s intent is in line with the Corps Vision 

statement. In that plan Goal 1, “Promote the Corps‟ 

identity and reputation across Australia”, and Goal 2, 

“Recognize and celebrate the achievements of the 

members of the Corps”, epitomize the intent of this 

project. Under the general direction of the Corps 

History Project Board, the CHP Team is authorized to 

request and collect contributions from past and present 

members of the Corps through all available 

communication channels and compile and publish the 

contributions in a book entitled “In Peace and War – 

A Pictorial Memoir of the Royal Australian 

Electrical and Mechanical Engineers”. 

The Corps History will address various facets of the 

Corps‟ support to operations and training over time, by 

reference to major ADF activities or operations; and by 

chronological sequence of events (e.g. RAEME in Timor 

1999 to 2011).  

 Past and present members of the Corps 

are encouraged to provide photographs of 

interest, together with short accounts of 

the events depicted in the photo or photos. 

The success of the book is highly dependent on good 

quality photographs being made available. The 

photographs in themselves should depict an interesting 

story, or specific activity, in which members of the Corps 

participated or led. However the written account, which 

underpins the photograph, is equally important and 

should focus on telling a story of the human element 

depicted of the photographed activity within the context 

of an historical event. 

It is anticipated that a very readable and interesting 

publication can be produced if all the stories can be 

brought together coherently. Having said this, it is 

essential the accounts are accurate, have a historical 

underpinning and do not depict the narrow view of a 

single person. For all potential contributors, a good theme 

to guide your story line will be to apply the „Five Ws” to 

an incident, activity or event, which occurred during your 

service life and to tell the story in your own words. 

Think along the lines of:  

 What is the activity or event I am trying to depict  

 Who amongst my unit, mates or colleagues played a 

part in the event depicted in the 8 story and 

photographs 

 Why were they involved in the activity 

 When did the event occur and what was the broader 

context; and 

 Where was the event located 

Over the coming months more information will be 

provided, but as a starting point, look at the advice that 

will shortly be provided on the RAEME National 

Association Face Book page and the RAEME National 

Association website. When your story is ready, please 

send it to:  

raemebookproject@hotmail.com  

where it will be checked for suitability and passed to the 

CHP Editor for further editorial changes to ensure it fits 

cohesively in the final book. Hard copy can be sent to: 

HOC Cell – RAEME 

Latchford Barracks, BANDIANA, Vic, 3694 

mailto:raemebookproject@hotmail.com
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MEMBERSHIP 
Subs are due on 1 July in the year your 
membership is current until. If the date on your 
membership card (and the list below) shows 2011, 
(or before) then your subs are due NOW 

Subs are increasing to $10 per year on 1 Jul. Max 
forward payment is 5 years eg $50 for five years. 

All subs are to be forwarded to the Membership 
Member CPL Bob Matthew (40 Ashbourne Ave 
KINGSWOOD SA 5062).  Please include details of 
your date of birth if you wish to claim the free “over 
75 year rule” membership.  

Remember not to send cash through the post as we 
have cases of this going missing with Australia Post. 

According to the records, the following persons 
are financial members of the Association: 
 

Honorary Life Members 
 

Mike Culley, Dutchy Holland, Eddy Kaminski, Bob 
Killoran, Grant Kuchel, George Robinson,  David Turner  
 

Current Members 
 

Wally Ade (2015), Milton Ahrens (2013), Frank Aldous 
(Over 75), Jeff Allen (2008), Heath Arblaster 
(2013),Graham Arthy (2011), Peter Badcock (2010), 
Matthew Barrington (2010), Joe Barton (Over 75), 
Richard Beare (2009), Gavin Bellis (2010), Paul Berk 
(2012), Wayne Birch (2013), Philip Birkett (2012), John 
Black (2014), Helmut Bohn (2013),James Boulton 
(2009), David Brand (2015), Shane Buckley (2012), 
Roger Burzacott (2013),Robert Butler (2012), Nicholas 
Cashman (2012), Robert Castle (2012), Dave 
Cawthorne (2009),Ian Chambers (2012), Craig 
Chatterton (2008), Marcellin Chee (2010), John Clark 
(2012), Trevor Clerke (2015),Geoff Coat (2018), Brian 
Cogan (2014), Don Collins (2012), George Cooke 
(2016),Phillip Coppin (2011), John Corkran (2013), Ian 
Coulter (Over 75), Peter Cox (2015), Ron Coxon OAM 
(2011),  George Craig (2014),  Bob Davis (2021), Gavin 
D’Cruz (2008), Roy Dotter (2012),Marek Dubovinsky 
(2012), Chris Duffield (2017), Nick Ebbs (2014), Len 
Edwards (2008), Mick Ellis (2014), Bluey Etheridge 
(2011), Kym Everett (2013), Andew Ferguson (2011), 
Ken Field (2010), Jim Fisher (2013), Brian Flavel 
(2014), Jan Gancarz (2013), Charlie Gauci (2015), Bob 
Gell (2014), Nick Gogilis (2013), Steve Gough (2010), 
Steve Gould (2011), Bob Gourley (2008), Tony Gow 
(2012), Steven Grigg (2008), Robert Hansford (2012), 
Jock Hart (2012), Don Harvy (2015),Anthony Harriden 
(2012), Arthur Hasse (2013), Norm Hay (2012), Greg 
Hay (2015), Colin Haynes (2014), Jim Hendrickx 
(2008), Tony Hinton (2015), Brian Holmes (2015), 
Darryl Horner (2010), John Howard (2013), Gary 
Howell (2013), Rodney Hussey (2013), Christopher 
Jackson (2011), Graham Janz (2011), Juris Jaudzems 
(2014),Ian Jeisan (2015), Jeff Johns (2011), Lindsay 
Johnson (2013), Ben Jones (2010), Eric Kelly (2014), 
Bob King (Over 75), Geoff Kohler (2015), Hans Larsen 
(2008), Alf Lee (2014), Lou Leeuwrik (2021), Greg 
Lowe (2013), Chris Macintosh (2036), Steve Maher 
(2008), Alan Marks (Over 75), Trevor Martin (2011), 

Bob Matthew (2013), Bob Mathews (2011), Reg Mc Coll 
(2010), Alan McGregor (2008),  Fred McInerney (2015), 
Philip McKelliff (2012), Pete McKenzie (2011), Buzz 
Meakes (2020),Jake Meaney (2011),Gary Meinhardt 
(2011), Terry Monten (2011), Ian Moody (2014), Ron 
Moran (2017), Don Morgan OAM (Over 75), Richard 
Moyses (2014), Barry Naulty (2013), Ian Nicholls (2017), 
Gary Nicolescu (2020), Sam Nowak (2011), Jim Nurse 
(2010), Troy Oakes (2013), Dave O’Brien (2013),Peter 
Oliver (2014), Alex Oschmanns (2013), John Owen 
(2014), Frank Owen OAM (2013), Dick Pailthorpe (2011), 
Doug Pammenter (2012), Nick Papanikolaou (2020), 
Geoff Parker (2013), Trevor Parrott (2012), Roger 
Parsons (2014) David Pearce (2011), Lionel Penley 
(2015), Rex Perry (2011), Stuart Phillis (2010),John 
Prince(2014), John Raftery (2014), Chris Rajasingham 
(2013), Hank Ramm (2016), Mick Reeve (2013), Pete 
Reynolds (2015), Greg Robinson (2014), Bill Roch 
(2011), Greg Rosser (2011), Dennis Rowlands (2028), 
Ray Ryan (2017), Perry Sangster (2014), Brian Sayers 
(2009), Barra Schmidke (2013), Jack Separovic (2012), 
Glendon Shaw (2011), Dave Shelly (2009), Bob Silcock 
(2014), Craig Smith (2008), Chris Smith (2010), Victor 
Sobotnik (2011), Walter Soroka (2014), Max Sparrow 
(2012), Debbie Spicer (2009), Ian Starick (2014), Murray 
Stock (2012), Penny Stone (2012), Donald Sutherland 
(2013), James Szpunar (2012) , Ian Taylor (2011), Paul 
Teague (2010), Howard Terry (2012), Noel Thomas 
(2011), Jim Thomas (2010), Robert Thompson (2012) , 
Dick Tischer (2017), Ken Treloar (2014), Donald 
Tremethick (2013), Graham Tweeddale (2013), Keith 
Tyler (2012), Damien Van De Velde (2016), Mark Van 
Oostveen (2020),P Walker (2011), Mark Warde (2009), 
Eugene Wasilenia (2010), Bruce Watson (2015),   
Marcus Wauchope (2010), Bruce Waye (2010), Alan 
Webb (2010), Paul Weir (2011), Graham West OAM 
(2014),Richard Whippy (2012), Brett Wilkeson (2013), 
Craig Williams (2008), Warren Williams (2012), Alan 
Wilson (2008), John Wilson (2015), Betty Winstanley 
(2012), Pat Wright (2012), Brian Yelds (2017), John 
Zander (2012), Pete Zander (2017) 
 

Associate Members 
 

Edna Brown (2007), Marg Culley (2012), Pam Gaskin 
(2011), Anne-Michelle Howell (2015), Christine Kuchel 
(2017), Joan Lorraine (2010), Judy Turner (2012) 
 

CHANGE OF ADDRESS 
 
Please inform the Secretary, CPL Bob Matthew, or a 
member of the Committee of Management of any change 
of postal address or email address. Please note the 
changes in the Committee – including contact detail 
changes. 
 
Disclaimer 
The thoughts and opinions expressed in the articles in 
this Newsletter are those held by the individual writers 
and contributors, and are not necessarily those of the 
President, the committee, the Association members, or 
the Editor. The spelling of names, groups and places are 
as given to the editor and the editor apologizes if they are 
in any way incorrect.  
. 
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WW2 MEET HERE 

VIET WKSP MEET HERE ASSOC MEET HERE 


